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RE: HOUSE BILL NO. 1894 RELATING TO PROCUREMENT

Chair McKelvey, Vice Chair Choy, and members of the committee:

The Chamber of Commerce of Hawaii (“The Chamber”) supports HB 1894 relating to
Procurement.

The Chamber is the largest business organization in Hawaii, representing more than
1,000 businesses. Approximately 80% of our members are small businesses with less than 20
employees. As the “Voice of Business” in Hawaii, the organization works on behalf of its
members, which employ more than 200,000 individuals, to improve the state’s economic climate
and to foster positive action on issues of common concern.

The Chamber strongly supports H.B. No. 1894 which proposes to temporarily authorize
the governor or a county mayor to exempt a construction or design-build procurement from
protest concerning the procurement and administrative review of a non-responsible offeror
determination. It requires, as a condition of the exemption, that all bids and proposals, including
amendments or revisions, evaluations, and ratings be released for public inspection. The bill also
requires the posting of the information on the state or county website.

The purpose of the bill is to allow government funded capital improvement projects to
proceed to construction as expeditiously as possible. It does not remove the ability to protest
bids, but it does attempt to address situation where protest may lack merit. The bill intends on
promoting economic revitalization by temporarily authorizing the governor or a county mayor to
exempt construction or design-build procurements from protests concerning the procurement and
the administrative review of a non-responsible offeror determination.

Thank you for this opportunity to express our views.
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Comments:
Mr. Chair and Members of the Committee on Finance and Mr. Chair and Members of the Committee on
Economic Revitalization &amp; Business:
Aloha, I live in Kau on the Big Island. I am not in favor of HB 1894, which relates to procurement. This bill
lends itself to abuse by the Governor or Mayor. What is the purpose of making the information public if the
public has no recourse to challenge the procurement decision? More scrutiny and care should be taken during
these difficult economic times to prevent the waste and abuse of tax dollars. Thank you for the opportunity to
testify on HB 1894.
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